Dear Parents and Guardians:

This communication is to review the health-related material required by the Student Affairs Office for each student attending University of Detroit Jesuit High School and Academy.

1. A "2022-2023 Student Medical Intake Form"

- a. This is an online form distributed at the start of the academic year that will allow you to provide or update your son's medical history.
- b. Please be honest and forthright regarding your son's medical history, especially as it pertains to prescription medication. This information is an integral component of your son's care in the event of an emergency.
- c. If an allergy, condition, or medication is not available as an option in the Medical Update Form, please email the School Health Professional for help in completing the form.
- d. This form is deemed mandatory.
- e. This form DOES NOT satisfy the requirement of the signed physical necessary for participation in high school or Academy athletics.

The following two health-related forms require resubmission each academic year to be considered valid:

2. A "2022-2023 Over-the-Counter Medication Consent Form"

- a. This electronic form is self-explanatory.
- 3. Release for Dispensing of Medication form required for ANY/EVERY prescription medication used by a student during the school day. This form applies to those medications deemed self-carry (i.e. inhaler, insulin, Epi-Pen) or those administered during the day (i.e. Ritalin). It is a hard copy form that must be returned.

Immunization records or the state mandated non-medical waiver form must be submitted the first year of enrollment or upon transferring to University of Detroit Jesuit.

Student-Athletes are required to submit a signed physical each year of participation. Specific information concerning *Sportsware Online* (the medical data management system utilized by the Athletic Dept.) will be communicated to those registered for tryouts and/or can be found at https://www.uofdjesuit.org/athletics/sports-medicine

We look forward to the upcoming school year. Go Cubs!!

Sincerely-Student Affairs Office